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Parks and Recreation Advisory Committee Meeting Date: March 20, 2025  

To:  Parks and Recreation Advisory Committee Members 

From:  Paula McMichael, AICP, Planning Director 

Date:  March 12, 2025 

 
SUBJECT: 2024 SHARED USE PATH MASTER PLAN – PRIORITY LIST OF SHARED USE PATH 
IMPROVEMENTS & EXTENSIONS 
 
BACKGROUND: 

City Council accepted the 2024 update to the Shared Use Path Master Plan at their June 4, 2024, meeting, 
and directed that PARC prepare a priority list of path improvements and extensions, based on the 
recommendations of the report. The master plan document, along with the appendices that detail the 
suggested extensions and crosswalk improvements, are provided as attachments to this item. The 
summary tables are provided on the following page for convenience.  

Based on the feedback received at the hearings before Planning Commission and City Council, including 
comments from PARC, as well as subsequent meetings with the Sanibel Bike Club, a tentative list of 
priorities (unranked) would be: 

• Path extension along Wildlife Drive (not identified in Master Plan, but Ding Darling has prepared 
a road safety audit that included preliminary planning work) 

• Reconfiguration of crossing at Rabbit Road and Sanibel Captiva Road (Table G-1 - #2) 

• Reconfigured path along East Gulf, between Nerita and Elinor, to avoid the sharp curve (Table G-
1 - #11) 

• Periwinkle Way at St. Michael’s church – intersection improvement (Table G-1- #5) 

Other priorities noted by the Bike Club were related to maintenance of the paths and adjacent 
landscaping for safety.  
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The consultant that developed the update created a flowchart to assist in evaluating and ranking 
improvements and is provided below. It can also be found at page 8-15 of the master plan (p. 105 of the 
PDF).  

 

RECOMMENDED ACTION:  

Review the Shared Use Path Master Plan and provide a recommendation to City Council re: priorities for 
shared use path extensions, intersection improvements, or maintenance.  


